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Superintendent’s Message

VISION STATEMENT:

The Strasburg-Franklin Local School District will foster

Personal Responsibility In Developing Excellence

Dear Strasburg Community Members,

As this newsletter arrives at your homes, it will mark 
the end of the 2018-2019 school year.  Every May 
ends with a flurry of activities and events culminating 
the close of another successful academic year.  This 
newsletter will share a glimpse of the accomplishments, 
celebrations and performances of our students.

This year also marks the second year of our strategic 
planning efforts.  In early May a meeting was held with 
the original team of community and staff members that 
generated our current plan.  In this newsletter you will 
find an update on our progress and the goals we have 
yet to accomplish as we enter the final year of that plan.

It has been a successful year for Strasburg-Franklin 
Local Schools with many scholastic, fine arts, and 
athletic accomplishments that families, staff and 
community members celebrated. Thank you for the 
part you played in contributing and supporting these 
achievements and for serving students throughout the 
year in many different ways. 

I am honored to express congratulations to the 
graduating class of 2019! Forty-seven students 

Mrs. Cindy Brown

INSIDE THIS ISSUE

District News .................................2, 7

Middle/High School....................... 3-5

Elementary School ........................ 5-6

2019-2020 School Calendar .............8

graduated on May 26th.  They 
move on to new challenges as 
they begin the next chapter of 
their lives.  We wish them the 
best in all that life has to offer.

As we enter into summer, I 
encourage the community to 
spend time with our children.  
Your investment of time and 
energy into the lives of children 
matters.  The return on your 
investment will be priceless.  Thank you for joining 
me in the important work of children.  I am confident 
that if we stand together and put students first, all of our 
children will achieve success.  

If you have a student returning to Strasburg-Franklin 
Local Schools in the fall, we will be working hard over 
the summer to prepare for the 2019-2020 school year.  
Building on this year’s positive relationships and beliefs, 
we look forward to greeting your child at our Back to 
School Bash on the evening of August 19, 2019.  We are 
excited to get to know each of you better as we partner 
to ensure your child’s needs are known and supported.

Yours in education,
Mrs. Cindy Brown

The “Summer Slide”
Teachers sometimes note that their students return 
to school with a lower reading level after summer 
vacation.  In order to help your child avoid the summer 
slide in reading, I have created a webpage with links 
that support reading at various grade-levels.  I also 
put several links to math, science and social websites 
that may be of interest. You can find the link to the 
webpage on the Strasburg-Franklin Local Schools 
website or you can go to https://sites.google.com/
view/curriculum-corner/home?authuser=1. 

Enjoy your summer!
Kelly Britton - Curriculum Director

Congratulations

Class of 2019
Continued on page 3
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District News
Strategic Planning Update to the Community
On May 2, 2019, the original committee for Strategic Planning met to review the goals and strategies 
established two years ago.  The administrators reported out on progress made and items that remain to 
be established and completed. 

The following items were reported as 
accomplishments:
•	 Adoption of a new Grade 3 English Language Arts 

curriculum
•	 Vertically aligned the K-5 writing expectations
•	 Adoption of the Grades 4 and 5 English Language 

Arts curriculum
•	 Adoption of the High School Algebra I and Geometry 

textbooks
•	 Scores have increased on the State Report Card
•	 Staff trainings in technology integration, 

differentiation, meeting the needs of exceptional 
students, qualities of gifted students, leveled 
questions and test development and formative 
assessments

•	 New technology equipment has been purchased 
through grants, donations and district funds

•	 Technology curriculum has been vertically aligned
•	 Project Lead the Way programs have been established 

and expanded
•	 At risk meetings are held bi-monthly by Grade 6-12 

teachers
•	 Quarterly data meetings are held for Grades K-5
•	 MAP testing district-wide along with common 

assessments
•	 Foreign Language Club, Gaming Club, FCA and 

More Club and Social Justice has been created
•	 Parent Advisory Meetings for the Middle School/

High School
•	 Safe Routes to School grant written and awarded in 

collaboration with the Village Council
•	 Alumnae Series introduced to the community

The following items are listed as ongoing:
•	 Curriculum 
•	 Training on the rigor of the State Standards
•	 Alignment in writing and mathematics
•	 Monitoring of Response to Intervention and the AIR 

test data
•	 Parent Teacher Group works closely with staff and 

administration in the elementary
•	 Welcome local organizations to participate in the 

district newsletter
•	 Collaborate with the Tiger Foundation to recognize 

Distinguished Alumnae at graduation ceremony
•	 Athletic Hall of Fame recognizes Distinguished 

Athletes in an annual banquet
•	 Utilization of Facebook, Twitter, School Website to 

communicate with the public
•	 Safety has been upgraded and trainings continue 

with the help of local law enforcement
•	 Branding using window clings, new gymnasium 

floor
•	 Smartfind usage for substitute teachers
These item did not come to fruition:
•	 The YMCA – The Tuscarawas County YMCA voted 

down the collaboration with Strasburg
The following items are scheduled to be established 
in 2019-2020:
•	 Formation of the Fiscal Advisory Committee
•	 Development of a Capital Improvement Plan
•	 Teachers will involve students in setting and 

monitoring their own goals
•	 Staff involvement in local organizations
•	 Banners in Parking lots
•	 Cameras placed on the playground for security 

purposes

Strasburg HS Athletic Director  
to Serve as OIAAA Officer

Strasburg High School athletic administrator, Gary 
Spinell, has been selected to serve as an officer for 
the Ohio Interscholastic Athletic Administrators 
Association (OIAAA).  He will begin his duties serving 
as secretary of the organization immediately filling the 
unexpired term of Ray Hibbs of Harrison Central High 
School, who stepped down in January.  This coming 
November, Spinell will become the President-elect of 
the OIAAA and assume the position of president of the 
association beginning in November of 2021.  

Spinell currently is in his sixth year as the athletic 
administrator for Strasburg-Franklin Local Schools, 
and is in his 26th overall year of education.  He is a 
graduate of Claymont High School and received his 
undergraduate degree in Education at Kent State 
University and his Masters’ in Education from Ashland 
University.  He additionally serves as the Dean of 
Students, K-12, for Strasburg Schools.

In 2016, he was elected as a board member for the 
East District of the OHSAA and currently serves 

as the Class A representative on that board. He has 
earned his Certified Athletic Administrators (CAA) 
designation from the National Interscholastic Athletic 
Administrators Association (NIAAA) and his Certified 
Interscholastic Coach (CIC) certificate from the 
National Federation of High School Associations 
(NFHS).

Spinell launched the nationally recognized InSideOut 
Initiative with his athletic department coaches in 
2017.  Additionally, he helped Strasburg Schools 
become the first school district in Ohio to require 
all interscholastic athletic coaches to complete the 
Accredited Interscholastic Coach (AIC) program and 
become nationally certified coaches.

The OIAAA is currently the largest state interscholastic 
athletic directors’ association in the country with nearly 
800 members.  The primary focus of the organization is 
the promotion of professional development for school 
athletic directors and the support of education-based 
interscholastic athletic programs for students.
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Parents: Scott and Amy Willoughby
College Choice: The University of Akron
Intended Major: Aerospace and Mechanical 
Engineering
What I Like Most About Strasburg: The small 
town community and atmosphere.
Favorite Strasburg Experience: Our district final 
game my sophomore year at New Philadelphia.
How I Would Like to be Remembered at Strasburg: As a hard 
worker and good representative of my school and community.

Parents: Perry and Heather Nave
College Choice: The Ohio State University
Intended Major: Paralegal Studies
What I Like Most About Strasburg: The support 
of the community for the Softball program.
Favorite Strasburg Experience: Hitting my first 
homerun in the sectional final game to tie it up.
How I Would Like to be Remembered at 
Strasburg: As someone who always stood up for what they believed in 
and was always willing to lend a helping hand.

Parents: Matt and Melanie Neidenthal
College Choice: Kent State University
Intended Major: Accounting
What I Like Most About Strasburg: The 
community support, atmosphere, and athletics.
Favorite Strasburg Experience: Playing a game 
in The Hoosier Gym my senior year.
How I Would Like to be Remembered at 
Strasburg: As a well-rounded individual who excelled not only in 
athletics, but in the classroom as well.

Parents: Matt and Melanie Neidenthal
College Choice: Kent State University
Intended Major: Nursing
What I Like Most About Strasburg: The 
community support and relationships.
Favorite Strasburg Experience: Beating Hiland 
my sophomore year in basketball.
How I Would Like to be Remembered at 
Strasburg: As an individual who didn’t settle for average and instead 
strived for excellence each day.

Parents: Marc and Janis McGrath
College Choice: The University of Akron
Intended Major: Mechanical Engineering
What I Like Most About Strasburg: The small 
town community and support.
Favorite Strasburg Experience: Being a part of 
the football and basketball teams and the years of 
memories I have with my teammates.
How I Would Like to be Remembered at Strasburg: As a 
hardworking student who had a positive impact on the community.

Parents: Walter and Shannon Stevens
College Choice: Bethany College
Intended Major: Sports Psychology
What I Like Most About Strasburg: The 
support of the community.
Favorite Strasburg Experience: When the Boys 
Basketball team won the IVC my sophomore year.
How I Would Like to be Remembered at 
Strasburg: As a hardworking student and a dedicated volleyball player.

Parents: Paul Thomas Jr. and Carla Thomas
College Choice: Kent State University
Intended Major: Finance
What I Like Most About Strasburg: The 
closeness of the community and the support.
Favorite Strasburg Experience: Playing in the 
State Softball Tournament as a freshman and 
junior.
How I Would Like to be Remembered at Strasburg: As a dedicated 
and hardworking student and athlete.

Parents: Clifford and Tamella Whitt
College Choice: Stark State University
Intended Major: Electrical Engineering
What I Like Most About Strasburg: Growing 
up with my friends.
Favorite Strasburg Experience: Being in a band 
with my best friend.
How I Would Like to be Remembered at 
Strasburg: As a student that worked his hardest and treated others as 
he wanted to be treated.

Parents: Robert and Lisa Polen
College Choice: University of Mount Union
Intended Major: Nursing
What I Like Most About Strasburg: The 
relationships I have with my classmates and 
teachers.
Favorite Strasburg Experience: My time spent 
being a part of the cross country team. 
How I Would Like to be Remembered at Strasburg: As someone 
who always tried their hardest at being a leader, role model, and friend.

Parents: Mike Maxhimer and Trina Eichel
College Choice: Kent State University
Intended Major: Undecided
What I Like Most About Strasburg: The 
closeness of the community and the support.
Favorite Strasburg Experience: The countless 
number of memories made with the softball team.
How I Would Like to be Remembered at 
Strasburg: For my hard work and determination in the classroom and 
in softball.

Middle/High School
2019 Top Ten Students

Hannah Maxhimer Louis McGrath

Jerrod Willoughby Kaylyn Stevens

Emalee Nave Zoey Thomas

Mitchel Neidenthal Clifford Whitt

Michael Neidenthal Andrew Polen

“FOLLOW YOUR PASSION, IT WILL LEAD TO YOUR PURPOSE.”
-OPRAH WINFREY
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Middle/High School
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Students of the Month
Every month, a student is selected from the Middle School and High School to 
receive this honor. This year, the Strasburg Lions’ Club is collaborating with the 
Strasburg Franklin Local School District to sponsor the Student of the Month 
program.

January Students of the Month
Steve Delcoma is a junior at Strasburg and the son of John and 
Dawn Delcoma. He was nominated by his English teacher, Dr. 
Ellen Christy. Steve plays baseball and basketball at Strasburg. 
He is also a member of the Fellowship of Christian Athletes, 
Youth-to-Youth group, and the Academic Challenge team.
Sarah Shultz is an eighth-grade student at Strasburg and the 
daughter of Andrew and Teresa Shultz. She was nominated by 
her Social Studies teacher, Mr. Reis Bonifant. Sarah participates 
in gymnastics through the YMCA. In her free time she enjoys 
drawing and spending time with friends.

February Students of the Month
Branden Troyer is a member of the baseball team and Youth-
to-Youth. He was nominated by history teacher Cory Nussbaum. 
Lenhoff was nominated by math teacher Lyndsay Paisley.
Sara Lenhoff is the daughter of Roni Lenhoff.  She is an 
eighth-grader and was nominated by math teacher Lyndsay 
Paisley.
Both received plaques co-sponsored by the district and Strasburg 
Lions Club at the March board of education meeting.

March Students of the Month
Alyssa Ullom is a freshman at Strasburg and the daughter of 
Mike and Amber Wolfe. She was nominated by Mrs. Dawn 
Delcoma. Alyssa is a cheerleader at Strasburg. In her free time, 
Alyssa enjoys reading and spending time with friends.
Nadia Weber is a sixth-grade student at Strasburg and the 
daughter of Michael and Corinne Weber. She was nominated by 
her English teacher, Mrs. Carisa Pryor. Nadia plays softball at 
Strasburg. In her free time, she enjoys playing piano, reading, 
and spending time with friends.

April Students of the Month
Jerrod Willoughby is a senior at Strasburg and the son of Scott 
and Amy Willoughby. He was nominated by Mrs. Tanya Horne. 
Jerrod plays football, basketball, and runs track at Strasburg. 
He is a member of FCA, Student Council, and National Honor 
Society.
Maggie Richards is an eighth-grade student at Strasburg and 
the daughter of Jimmy and Krissie Richards. She was nominated 
by her Social Studies teacher, Mr. Reis Bonifant. Maggie plays 
volleyball, basketball, and softball at Strasburg. She is also a 
member of FCA.

May Students of the Month
Makayla Reiger is a sophomore at Strasburg and the daughter 
of Hoss Reiger and Crissy McCloskey. She was nominated by 
Mr. Dave Jones. Makayla plays softball at Strasburg. She is also 
a member of the Marching Band, Youth-2-Youth group, Foreign 
Language Club, and the Social Justice Team. 
Joe Hill is an eighth-grade student at Strasburg and the son of 
Jim and Jodi Hill. He was nominated by Mrs. Lyndsay Paisley. 
Joe plays football at Strasburg. He is also a member of the Boy 
Scouts.

Beyond Bodmer Avenue Series
Five Strasburg-Franklin High alumni spoke at the second speaker series, 
Beyond Bodmer Avenue, held at the high school.  Each gave a brief description 
of their positions and what it meant to graduate from Strasburg High. Pictured 
from left to right are: Attorney Richard Fox; Adam Myers, podiatrist; Diana 
Flickinger, Principal at Tuscarawas County Intermediate School; Chris Beck, VP 
of operations, Cleveland Clinic Union Hospital; and Marc McGrath, President 
Automotive Americas Schaeffler Group USA.
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Middle/High School

Strasburg Elementary School 
Receives $5,000 Grant
Lowe’s Donates Money for Chrome Carts for Kids
We are thrilled to announce that Lowe’s has awarded the Strasburg Elementary 
funding for the Chrome Carts for Kids. Our grant application was based on the 
goal of providing more technology to the students. We were able to purchase 30 
chrome books as well as a chrome cart with charging stations.

The additional technology gives the students more opportunity for daily practice 
and to use programs and apps for classwork.  The students also become more 
familiar with the keyboard which reduces anxiety for district and required state 
testing that are all performed on the chrome books.  Strasburg Elementary was 

able to purchase the additional cart and chrome books for the April and May 
testing period.

This was the third chrome cart that Strasburg Elementary purchased this year.  
The first was purchased with a donation from the Tiger Foundation and the second 
was through several anonymous donations from local businesses and individuals.  
Each chrome cart costs about $7,400.  With the additional chrome carts, each 
grade level now has its own cart and chrome books.  

All K-12 public schools in the United States are eligible for the Toolbox for 
Education program.  More information is available at www.ToolboxforEducation.
com.

Elementary News
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Elementary News
Jason Farnham
We would like to thank the 
Performing Arts Center at Kent State 
Tusc for bringing professional piano 
player Jason Farnham to Strasburg 
Elementary on February 26th. The 
students got to sing the Spongebob 
theme song, hear a rocking Fur 
Elise, sing happy birthday to Mr. 
Bolen, and be awed by watching Mr. Farnham play the piano upside down!

Spring Fling
Our annual Spring Fling took place 
on April 5th. The Spring Fling is a 
celebration of all that students have 
learned this school year and is a great 
kick off to weeks of standardized 
testing.  As part of Spring Fling this 
year, students were excited to spend 
time with Elec Simon (pictured 
above), who used music as part 
of a strong motivational message 
encouraging students to try their best 
and never give up.  The assembly also included the opportunity for students to 
participate in duct taping two teachers, Mrs. Pam Wallace and Mr. Josh Metz, 
to the wall of the gym. 

Buddy Bench
We thank Andrew Wilsterman 
and the Good Neighbor Project 
for the donation of a Buddy 
Bench, which is the newest piece 
of equipment on our playground.  
We also thank Jan Huffman for 
the needed financial support for 
the bench. The bench is used by 
students feeling sad or lonely, 
and gives the other students the 
opportunity to “Be a Buddy.”

Donuts with Dad and Muffins with Mom
Our annual Donuts With Dad was held on March 11, and Muffins With Mom 
was held on May 13.  Photo backdrops were set up for pictures (thanks to Solid 
Rock), crafts were made for parents, poems were read, and songs were sang.  Of 
course, the best part was sharing the mornings with Mom and Dad at school!

Band and Choir Program
The grades four and five band and choir program took place on April 4th.  The 
students enjoyed performing Disney songs, the band showed off their new 
talents, and an Art Show was on display for parents to celebrate the fine arts 
accomplishments of their son or daughter.

Family Fun Night and K-1 Music Program
The annual Family Fun Night took place on February 26th, in lieu of a fourth 
night of conferences.  Camp CHOF was here roasting marshmallows with the 
kids, a Book Walk was held, and there were many language arts and math stations.  
Other activities included storytellers, bookmark and button-making crafts, face 
painting, a scavenger hunt, and a photo booth! The night ended with a wonderful 
performance by our K-1 students, who took us “Under the Sea” with their music 
talents!

PBIS Glo Dance
The third nine-weeks PBIS celebration was a GLO Dance and concession stand 
right here at school, where the students had a blast dancing with the dee-jay!  
These PBIS rewards are made possible through the hard work and generosity of 
the Strasburg Elementary PTG.
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District News
Athletics
The Strasburg spring sports teams recently completed successful seasons in the 
sports of softball, baseball, girls track, and boys track.  Tiger athletes were honored 
for their accomplishments at end of season banquets.  Below is a list of honors and 
individual awards.

SOFTBALL
The Tiger softball team continued its successful 
tradition of winning its 30th District Championship 
in team history.  The team finished with a record of 
21-5 and advanced to the Regional Semi Final at 
Pickerington Central.
IVC AWARDS
1st Team - Zoey Thomas (Player of Year), Ava 
Ray, Emma Gilkerson
2nd Team - Brynn Coles
Honorable Mention - Hannah Maxhimer

EASTERN DISTRICT AWARDS  
1st Team - Zoey Thomas (Player of Year, 1st Team 
All Ohio), Emma Gilkerson
2nd Team - Ava Ray, Brynn Coles

BASEBALL
The Tiger Baseball completed another successful 
season by compiling a 19-12 record and advancing 
to the finals of the District Tournament for the fourth 
straight season.  
IVC AWARDS
1st Team - Mitch Neidenthal, Mike Neidenthal
2nd Team - Scottie Sauernheimer
Honorable Mention - Branden Troyer

EAST DISTRICT AWARDS
1st Team - Mitch Neidenthal, Mike Neidenthal
2nd Team - Scottie Sauernheimer
Honorable Mention - Branden Troyer

BOYS TRACK
Jerrod Willoughby - 800 meter Run - Tuscarawas 
County Champion, IVC Runner Up, District 
Champion, State Qualifier 
4x400 Relay - District Runner Up - Joey Farthing, 
Mason Metz, Art Plaza, Jerrod Willoughby

GIRLS TRACK
Maci Willoughby - 800 Meter Run - Regional 
Qualifier
Ella Pumphry - 3200 Meter Run - Regional 
Qualifier
4x800 Relay - Regional Qualifiers -  
Josie Lautenschleger, Madi Becker,  
Maci Willoughby, Ella Pumphry

Congratulation to 
Zoey Thomas who 
was selected 1st Team 
All Ohio Softball.  
The daughter of Paul 
Thomas and Carla 
Thomas, was a 2nd 
Team All Ohio selection 
last season and was also 
a three-sport athlete for 
the Tigers.

Congratulations to 
Mitch Neidenthal who 
was selected 2nd Team 
All Ohio baseball.  The 
son of Matt and Melanie 
Neidenthal, was a 
three-sport athlete for 
the Tigers earning 12 
varsity letters.

Congratulations to Kaylyn Stevens 
who committed to continue her 

academic and athletic career at 
Bethany College.  The daughter of 

Walter and Shannon Stevens, will play 
volleyball for the Bison next fall. 

The 20 buses weren’t carrying students, but 
29,000 pounds of food donations for the Akron-
Canton Regional Foodbank. The caravan, which 
departed from Faith Family Church, represented 
the culmination of the third annual “Hunger: The 
Bus Stops Here” food and fundraising drive that 
included school districts from Stark, Carroll, Summit, Tuscarawas and Wayne 
counties that are members of the Stark County Educational Service Center.

For the second year in a row, Lake Center Christian School collected the most 
food at more than 7,000 pounds. While not a member of the Stark County ESC, 
the school’s principal, Jeff Knori, is a strong advocate for the Foodbank. The three 
Stark County ESC schools with the most donations were Dalton, Massillon and 
Minerva.

Coupled with financial contributions, the schools’ efforts will help the Foodbank 
provide more than 41,000 meals to the community as part of the Foodbank’s 
Harvest for Hunger campaign.  Dan Flowers, president and chief executive 
officer of the Foodbank, said the agency is grateful for its partnership with the 
schools.  “This collaboration is unique because so many school districts come 
together across county lines to support a unified cause: feeding people and fighting 
hunger,” Flowers said. “In addition to food and financial donations, some districts 
send student representatives to help unload their donations. It’s inspiring to see 
young people so invested in supporting their community.”

Stark County ESC Superintendent Joe Chaddock said the Foodbank’s work is 
important to many of the ESC’s member school districts.  “A lot of the food 
donations will wind up going right back to our kids,” Chaddock said. “It is just 
another great thing that schools are doing to help their communities.”

The largest demographic of people affected by hunger are children under the 
age of 18. In the Foodbank’s eight-county service area, more than 20 percent of 
children are considered to be “food insecure,” meaning they lack regular access to 
nutritional food for an active and healthy life.

STOP
HUNGER

Hunger: the Bus Stops Here
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District News

HIRING NOW
for 

Sub Bus Drivers and  
Sub Custodians
Please apply online at 

www.strasburg.k12.oh.us


